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Dear  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request, received on 2 March 2021 for the following: 
 
“Whose decision was it to play favourites?  On what basis where the pet journos picked?  Please provide a list of those, 
so we can see and assess the make up of them”. 
 
Considerable thought was put into how and when the draft advice would be provided to media. This recognised the 
public interest in the advice, and the importance of the media’s role in providing accurate and balanced information. It 
also recognised the significance of the advice and the risk of material being shared before the release date.  
 
In preparing to release the draft advice report to media, we looked at a number of factors:  
  

• The breadth of the advice report. We wanted to give reporters enough time to understand the detail before 
the report was released to the public.   

• The complexity of the report. We wanted to ensure accurate coverage that gave the public the detail they 
needed to understand the advice and consultation details.   

• The market implications of the emissions budgets. We wanted to follow best practice to ensure market 
sensitive information was not shared.   

• The risk of the report being leaked prior to its public release. Because of interest in the advice we worked to 
reduce this risk.   

 
To help stakeholders, the public and media understand the role of the Commission, the issues we were considering, 
and the approach we took in developing our advice (including our modelling, analytical approach and work with te ao 
Māori), we ran a comprehensive pre-consultation engagement programme. Media were invited to attend sessions to 
build their understanding of the Commission, the process, and the approach. They were also offered individual 
briefings in the months after the Commission’s establishment in December 2019.  

We developed an approach to releasing the advice that considered the above. This was to provide a redacted, 
embargoed copy of the advice to a named group of reporters that represented a cross-section of media in advance, 
and to then make it available from 26 January to all media by working with the Science Media Centre.  
 
Through discussions on this approach, the Chair of the Commission felt that enabling embargoed access to such a 
large number of people represented an unacceptable level of risk. The plan to release this information was 
subsequently amended, and the final release process was as follows: 
 

• the Chair requested to see and approve a list of named reporters that met the following criteria: used to 
working under an embargo, have existing relationship with the Commission (reporter or outlet), have an 
understanding of climate change science.   

• the redacted embargoed advice was available to the named reporters from Tuesday 26 January 2021.   
• to receive it, the reporters were required to sign a non-disclosure agreement.  






